I have made detailed enquiries regarding the current process from a legal perspective and have also had long discussions directly with key staff responsible for GEERS. I have summarised my findings below and have kept to the facts:-

· The GEERS process was established quickly in response to some very prominent company collapses in Australia. 

· It is not a perfect system and is open to be ‘used’ outside its intent.  The respective government departments are working on eliminating any loopholes.  In the meantime, it is a ‘better process’ than having nothing in place and its intent is to assist terminated staff in the situation of a company’s downfall.  

· Under a Deed of Company Arrangement (Deed), X cents in the dollar is the maximum that will be paid out to staff (as detailed in the Deed).

· Once the Deed is accepted all company debts are cleared and no other claims can be made in the future.

· Voting on the Deed is limited to its contents.  GEERS are under no obligation to pay any additional money.  That is top-up, what is voted upon.  Once a vote is taken it is final and it is applicable to all, no exceptions.

· GEERS stated that on percentage, (given the statistics they hold); liquidation is more profitable for staff entitlements than a Deed of Company Arrangement (Deed) as there is a greater chance of “full” payment by GEERS.

· Under a Deed the GEERS payment is made to the company, it then becomes the company’s responsibility to pay the staff.

· GEERS cannot guarantee that the company will not get into any financial difficulties before payments are complete.

· Under a Deed, once the Company Directors clear their debts (by paying X cents in the dollar) the company continues to operate again.

· The Deed does not guarantee the company will not enter administration again.

· Under a Deed, current staff may keep their jobs whilst the company continues to operate.

· If the company liquidates, the businesses may be sold and they may continue to operate with existing staff.

From GEERS, our ‘Case Manager’ is Ruth Moore responsible for the OT account. She is currently on leave back Nov 4.  If you want to talk to anyone at GEERS call on the hotline 1 300 135 040. 

